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STATE OF MICHIGAN
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RS

GRETCHEN WHITMER WARREN DISTRICT OFFICE LIESL EICHLER CLARK

GOVERNOR DIRECTOR

May 3, 2019

Mr. Todd Walton

Ford Motor Company

290 Town Center Drive, Suite 800
Dearborn, Michigan 48126

Dear Mr. Walton:

SUBJECT: Laboratory Issue Memorandum for the Ford Livonia Transmission Plant
Off-site Samples Received April 16, 2019
Wayne County, Michigan
EGLE Site ID No.: 82002970

The Department of Environment, Great Lakes & Energy (EGLE), Remediation and
Redevelopment Division has reviewed the “Memorandum Regarding Laboratory Issues
| Affecting Select Off-site Samples” (Memorandum) received April 16, 2019. This
| Memorandum describes laboratory issues from the Eurofins laboratory that affected
the indoor air sample canisters from six residences and two commercial businesses.
The Memorandum included a narrative describing the cause of the contaminated indoor
air sample canisters and Memos from Eurofins stating the canisters were contaminated.

The Memorandum describes on April 3, 2019, Eurofins contacted Arcadis and asked
seven indoor air samples canisters be returned. No documentation of this was provided
in the Memorandum except for the description. Documentation from Eurofins shouid be
provided to EGLE for review for these seven indoor air sample canisters.

The dates for re-sampling of the residences was provided except for re-sampling at
12141 Boston Post and 11721 Boston Post. The date for re-sampling of these homes
should be provided to EGLE by May 15, 2019. Provide verification that the re-sampling
scheduled for April 15, 2019 through April 17, 2019, and April 22, 2019, was conducted.

It was stated that re-sampling of the commercial businesses would not be conducted
due to “ample coverage of the building” from the other indoor air canisters at the
businesses. EGLE will review sample results and locations when submitted and
determine if these locations should be re-sampled or if we concur.

27700 DONALD COURT » WARREN, MICHIGAN 48092-2793
www.michigan.gov/EGLE « (586) 753-3700




Mr. Todd M. Walton 2 May 3, 2019
Ford Motor Company

If you have any questions about this or any other questions or concerns, please
contact Ms. Beth Vens, Assistant District Supervisor, at vensb@michigan,gov, or at
586-484-1040; or Mr. Brandon Alger, Project Manager, at algerb@michigan.gov, or at
586-623-2839; or you may contact me.

Sincerely,

) De

Paul Owens, District Supervisor

Warren District Office

Remediation and Redevelopment Division
586-235-6990

owensp@michigan.gov

cc:  Senator Dayna Polehanki

Representative Laurie Pohutsky

Mr. Paul Bernier, City of Livonia

Ms. Maureen Franklin, Wayne County DNVCW
Mr. Shawn Collins, The Collins Law Firm, PC
Ms. Alexandra Rafalski, DHHS

Ms. Beth Vens, EGLE

Mr. Brandon Alger, EGLE




